
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MINUTES 

                                                       

March 2, 2020 

 

 

     The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in its regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, March 2, 2020 at 6:30 pm at Montgomery County Schools Central Office.  Board 

members present were Steven W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake – Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, 

Shirley Threadgill, Bryan Dozier and Trikena Simmons. Sandra Miller was absent. 

   

     Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order and moved to adopt the agenda as 

shown. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Shirley Threadgill seconding.  The agenda was 

accepted with unanimous approval from the board. 

 

      Chairman DeBerry read a devotional titled “Keep on Keeping on.” Reminding us to hang 

there and never quit until you are on the right road to success. 

 

     Green Ridge Elementary students Ty’Kaysia Collins and Tadan Oxendine led the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America. 

 

     No one signed up to address the board during the public comment period.  

 

 Dr. Ellis and Green Ridge Elementary Principal, Carla Miller introduced their employees 

of the month.  Lisa Bunting was certified winner. Mrs. Miller describes her as a teacher that lives 

and breathes math.  She makes it exciting for her students. Xavier Dunlap was classified winner. 

Mrs. Miller said there are not enough wonderful words to describe his ability and the way he 

builds relationships with students.  

 

 Dr. Ellis called upon Chrissy Haynes to introduce the Leadership Montgomery Students 

in attendance.  Each student stood and spoke their name and which school they attend. 

 

     Chairman DeBerry requested to hold the consent agenda until closed session. Bryan Dozier 

made the motion and Jesse Hill seconded.  

 

     During closed session, the board approved the following items unanimously with a motion by 

Bryan Dozier and a second by Jesse Hill:   

 

1) February, 2020 Board Meeting Minutes 



 

 

 



 

 
2) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports as follows: 

 

 
3) Budget Amendment: 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Carla Miller and teachers presented “The House System.” The system establishes a 

community by creating a school-within-school. They are building excitement about coming to 

school and creating a sense of belonging. This program is strengthens PBIS by reinforcing 

expectations and strengthening relationships. Houses meet weekly and include all staff members 

who serve as mentors for smaller groups within each house. Each house has a specific color and 

character trait that is celebrated for a month. A video was shown with students expressing what 

they like about The House System. 



 

Katie Hursey presented a video presentation of this year’s “So You Think Your School 

Rocks.” The awards were granted as follows: 1st place Judge’s Choice Elementary - Star 

Elementary. 1st place Judge’s Choice Secondary - Early College. Fundraising Winner - Page 

Street Elementary. People’s Choice Winner - Troy Elementary. The fundraiser was a great 

success for CIS. 

Katie Hursey and Damon Prince gave an update on “Montgomery County Hall of 

Honor.” The mission of the Montgomery County Hall of Honor is to promote and honor the 

excellence of the people of Montgomery County in order to encourage and inspire the youth and 

citizens of Montgomery County to strive for similar excellence in life’s endeavors. The 

nominations may fall into any of these categories of Arts and Entertainment, Enterprise, 

Leadership, and Service. Information can be found at www.mchallofhonor.org or the 

Montgomery County Hall of Honor Facebook page. 

Calendar 2020-2021 Option 1 was presented by Dr. Lancaster. The calendar team 

decided to go with this option because of the start date of new high school. Early start will be 

planned for the following year.  Parents and staff will be notified in advance of the early start to 

plan for vacations. Bryan Dozier made a motion to approve and Jesse Hill seconded. 

 Construction Update presented by Dr. Ellis.  July 24 is the scheduled completion date of 

the high school. Montgomery County Schools and County Commissioners will continue to push 

Branch Construction for completion. Schedules are integrated with the Community College. It 

would be a costly endeavor if it is not on schedule. 

 Superintendents Remarks by Dr. Ellis.  Dr. Ellis commented about the great turn out for 

the CTE Open House. His highlight from a mother that had just toured the building. She stated 

that “she now has hope for Montgomery County.” When looking at the building it does give 

hope. Our state of the art CTE building will give our kids training they need on state of the art 

equipment. This will powerful for students going into related fields. We are pushing CTE early 

into our middle school classrooms. It is our goal to graduate 150 students with Associate 

Degrees. 

Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel 

and consult the board attorney.  Tommy Blake made the motion, with Tommy Blake seconding. 

The board approved entering into closed session unanimously. 

     During closed session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  With a 

motion by Bryan Dozier and a second by Shirley Threadgill, the meeting was duly adjourned.   

   

    The next regular meeting will be held Monday, April 6, 2020 at 6:30 pm at Montgomery 

County Board of Education boardroom. 

                  

                         

http://www.mchallofhonor.org/


 

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 

 

 


